

September 21, 2010

Greg Storie Chair Bulkley Valley Community Resources Board PO Box 985 Smithers, BC V0J 2N0

Dear Greg,

Thank you for your letter of April 15 regarding proposed minor changes to the Bulkley LRMP. The Skeena Sub-Regional Managers Committee (Skeena SRMC) appreciates the efforts and work of the Community Resources Board (CRB) over the years in interpreting and maintaining the relevancy of the LRMP. I would like to let you know of several pertinent changes in Government structures and reporting relationships to assist you in completing the minor changes to the document.

The old Inter-agency Management Committee (IAMC) has been replaced with a new group called the Inter-Agency Director's Committee (IADC). In addition, the Skeena SRMC has been formed. The Skeena SRMC has taken on many of the Skeena specific management issues of the old IAMC, and the IADC has taken on a broader range of issues from across the Northern Interior Region, including Ft St John and Prince George. The appropriate group for the CRB to communicate with is the Skeena SRMC.

Responsibility for maintenance of Land Use Plans continues to rest with ILMB, consistent with overall Government resources and priorities. The Service Center Manager for ILMB, Bobby Love, is a member of the Skeena SRMC, and would be pleased to answer any specific questions you may have. The Skeena SRMC has reviewed the scope of the changes you have proposed, and support your moving ahead with these changes. Again, thank you for the time and effort the CRB spends on the Bulkley LRMP.

Sincerely

Gerry MacDougall Chair

Telephone: (250) 847-7260 Facsimile: (250) 847-7347